
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – August 6, 2012 

 
Present:    Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, John Strasser  

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Sylvia Hutchinson, Road Agent Douglas Glover 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

MS. HUTCHINSON inquired about the noise ordinance and about how it is enforced.  There 

appears to be noise coming from the Sunset Hill House from bands and fireworks after 10:00PM.  

The board advised Ms. Hutchinson that she should call 823-8123 and notify dispatch that she 

would like to contact an officer from the Sugar Hill PD.  The board will also write a letter to 

Henderson Holdings reminding them of the noise ordinance. 

 

ROAD AGENT DOUGLAS GLOVER met with the board to update them on Highway 

Department business.  To date 10 applications have been received for the Highway Department 

opening.  Closing date is Thursday the 9
th
.  Mr. Glover noted that the highway pick-up truck 

needs emergency lighting and the board would like to implement a policy that two employees 

should respond to call outs.  Mr. Glover has posted the Crane Hill Bridge at 6 Tons after the 

engineer did a preliminary inspection.  The paving will start on Sunset tomorrow. 

 

The Select Board signed an Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for S. Tristram Coffin, Map 212, Lot 

1.1. 

 

The Board received a copy of the 2013Grafton County Fiscal Year Operating Budget. 

 

The Board received a thank you from the Sugar Hill Historical Museum for the donation to the 

Carriage Barn Fund from the Fourth of July Committee. 

 

The NH Police Cadet Training Academy sent a letter thanking Sgt. Ball for his work at the 

Academy. 

 

The Select Board received a request from Todd Workman in regard to the upcoming auction at 

the Homestead and Annex.  Mr. Workman wanted the board to rescind the restrictions that are 

placed on the Annex that combine it with the Homestead.  The board will send a letter to Mr. 

Workman notifying him that it has no authority to grant his request and that he must a schedule a 

hearing with the Planning Board. 

 

MR.BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of July 30, 2012 seconded by MS. 

CONNORS, the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion 

to adjourn; seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM.  The next 

regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, August 13, 2012 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 

6:00PM.  Interviews for the Highway position will begin at 6:30PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 



 

 

 

 

 

 


